
ORDER NO. 06-297

ENTERED 06/14/06

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1017(2)

In the Matter of

Investigation Into Expansion of the Oregon
Universal Service Fund to Include the Service
Areas of Rural Telecommunications Carriers.

)
)
) ORDER
)
)

DISPOSITION: MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
ACCEPTED

At the June 13, 2006, Public Meeting, Utility Staff (Staff) presented to the
Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) a Memorandum of Understanding
(MOU) among Staff, the Oregon Exchange Carrier Association (OECA), and the Oregon
Telecommunications Association (OTA) establishing an interim limit on the rural
incumbent telecommunications companies’ (rural companies) support per line from the
Oregon Universal Service Fund (OUSF). Staff's Report and the MOU are attached as
Appendix A, and incorporated by reference.

In Order No. 03-082, the Commission expanded the OUSF to include the
rural companies. The order also adopted a stipulation between the parties that, among
other things, established a triennial embedded cost review to update the rural companies’
support per line. In October 2005, the Commission approved an increase in the
contribution and surcharge rates which included an estimated 15 percent increase in the
rural companies’ disbursement from the OUSF. After Staff’s cost review, the actual
increase was an 81 percent increase in the disbursement. Given this significant increase,
the OUSF could not implement the increase disbursement until July 2007.

As a result of Staff’s concerns regarding this substantial increase and in
order to avoid the costs associated with a contested docket, the parties negotiated an
MOU to limit the increase in support per line to 15 percent through 2009, as incorporated
in the current contribution and surcharge rates. Staff’s attorney and the attorney for OTA
and OECA signed the MOU on May 15, 2006.

The MOU represents a compromise between the rural companies and Staff
and, in addition, will allow the OUSF to begin distributions in July 2006 based on the
interim limitation. Staff recommends the Commission adopt the MOU and enter an order
approving the revised support per line amounts shown, as presented in Appendix A,
effective with the July 2006 OUSF distributions.










































